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Family Prayer 

God, Our Father, loving and merciful, bring together and keep all families in perfect unity of love and 

mutual support. Instill in each member the spirit of understanding and affection for each other. Keep 

quarrels and bitterness far from them, and for their occasional failures instill forgiveness and peace. 

Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 

What an amazing couple of weeks we have had with many events taking place. Our Interschool Cross 

Country team came in second place and our Christian Dance Troupe performed at the Catholic 

Performing Arts Festival. It is great to see children being involved in so many different activities and 

getting the opportunity to show their skills and talents. Thank you to the staff of Sacred Heart for 

providing these opportunities and parents and guardians for supporting your children in their 



commitments to practice, rehearse and commit to these pursuits. I have attached the adjudication sheet 

from the Christian Dance performance as it was a remarkable result. 

Please keep our Year Four students and children from the Parish in your prayers as they prepare to 

receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion. We look forward to celebrating with them later this 

term as they undertake this milestone in their spiritual journey. 

Today, Friday 2 August, we celebrate LunaΩs fourth birthday. She is such a special part of our school, and 

we look forward to celebrating her special day. Children will also receive an icy pole from the P&F to help 

celebrate on the day. 

Our newly formed Mini Vinnies team have been busy supporting, promoting and collecting for the 

Winter Appeal. We have received an amazing number of supplies to help the needy people in our local 

community. Thank you for supporting this initiative and our Mini Vinnies team. 

Next Friday we have our ΨTaste of EuropeΩ morning tea. Our cultural morning teas are designed to 

encourage families to share their heritage and get together to learn more about the members of our 

community. Feel free to come along with a plate of traditional food celebrating the continent of Europe. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Our Happy Families article is about how to really listen purposefully in our family relationships. I hope 

you find it helpful.  

This term we are focusing closely on our core school value of Responsibility. Please discuss this with your 

children at home when opportunities arise. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

 

1 - The Hearts Liturgical Troupe - Year 5 and 6 

Item: Jesus, Healer of the Broken Hearted 

Christian Dance Primary - 29 July 2024 



 

Responsibility 

The price of greatness is responsibility ~ Winston Churchill 

Rank does not confer privilege or give power. It imposes responsibility ~ Peter Drucker 

Happy Families 

Stop, Look and Listen to Your Kids by Dr Justin Coulsoun 

Some years ago I came across a parenting questionnaire developed by thoughtful, careful researchers. 

One of the questionnaire items asked, άDo you stop and pay attention to your child when your child 



wants/needs you?έ As a parenting expert I knew there could only be one answer. άYes, of course I do,έ I 

told myself. 

The question got under my skin a little bit though, for two reasons. First, I knew deep down that my 

answer wasnΩt entirely honest. But second, am I supposed to stop what IΩm doing every time my child 

needs me and pay attention? IΩll never get anything done! And wonΩt that spoil my child, creating an 

entitled little empress who thinks IΩm only there to do her bidding? 

I spoke to my wife, Kylie, and asked her what she thought. άI know IΩm supposed to always be there, and 

IΩd like to say I amΧ but IΩm probably notέ was her reply. She added, άIs it even realistic?έ 

That night, Kylie sat with our children and asked them if they believed that we were always there for 

them, ready to listen and pay attention when they wanted us. The answers surprised us, none more so 

than this from our (then) 7-year-old daughter: 

άWhen you are busy you donΩt listen to me properly. Like when DadΩs on the computer or you (mum) are 

doing craft youΩre not available to me. It feels like those things are more important than me.έ She added, 

άEven when you say youΩre listening to me, youΩre not, because youΩre not focused on me. You keep 

doing what you were doing.έ  

Ouch! 

Stop, Look, and Listen 

When we cross the road, we stop, look, and listen. It helps us navigate a physically hazardous or 

challenging situation. Relationships with our children can be like crossing the road. If we arenΩt willing to 

stop, look, and listen, we may miss something important heading our way, and we, or our child, or even 

our whole family, could get hit by it. Perhaps it is a friendship challenge, an issue at school, or a toddler 

feeling like she needs to be comforted. Maybe itΩs a teen who is thinking about doing something unsafe 

with drugs or sex. Or it could be as simple as a child who wantsτneedsτto be seen but doesnΩt know 

how to communicate that need. 

Play the Long Game 

So will stopping and paying attention to our children make life easier? Or will it just lead to more 

interruptions and selfish children? 

Researchers have uncovered a surprising finding. Children whose parents are willing to stop, look, and 

listen tend to become less needy. These children learn over time that when they need their parents, 

theyΩll be there. They feel secure in that relationship. Conversely, children who have parents who push 

them away, say, άnot nowέ, or tell them to άhurry upέ all the time worry about whether their parents will 

be available and they become more needy. 

When our child wants us, it can be easy to pretend to be listening while we continue scrolling on 

Instagram. We might even turn our body and shoulders towards our child and mumble άuh-huhέ as they 

tell us about their day or whine about their sibling. But, as my daughter so poignantly pointed out in her 

interview with her mum, weΩre not really listening. And that leads them to act in ways that demand our 

attentionΧ but itΩs not really the kind they want. 



By giving your full focus to your child, you are also teaching them how to have present and meaningful 

conversations with friends and other family members! 

How does it feel for you? 

Perhaps you have talked with a spouse or partner, or a friend, and theyΩve been distracted while you 

poured out your heart. Chances are you felt frustrated. Perhaps you even felt that you could not trust 

that person with your challenges and vulnerabilities? Our children feel the same way. 

To build strong, trusting relationships with our children the simplest things we can do is this: 

STOP. Stop what you are doing. Completely. Put down the phone. Turn away from the screen. Turn down 

the stove. (But keep your eyes on the road if youΩre driving!) 

LOOK. Look at your child ς in the eyes. You might crouch down so you can hold hands. Make that visual 

connection. 

LISTEN. Keep that mouth zipped. Just listen. Keep looking at your child and really pay attention. 

(This works for spouses and partners too.) 

Just as dollars are the currency of our economy, attention is the currency of our relationships. Too often 

our relationships are in the red. We are not giving them enough attention ς or the right attention, and it 

dilutes our ability to help our children. 

Really stop, sincerely look, actively listen, and observe how much better family life feels. 

Term Three Key Dates for your diary 

The link to the Term 3 calendar is attached and is posted on the school website.  A hard copy of the 

Term 3 planner can also be obtained from the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year - https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


 

Term 3 Sacramental Dates  

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 

ω Thursday 1 August 6pm in Brennan Hall Sacrament of Penance Parent/Candidate Meeting 

ω Thursday 8 August Sacrament Retreat Day for Year 3 Students 

ω Thursday 13 August 6pm Sacrament of Penance 

** Please note, there has been a change of date for the Sacrament of Penance Retreat Day for Year 3 

Students.  Students will now participate in a retreat day at school.  Details will be sent to Year 3 parents 

soon. 

SACRAMENT OF EUCHARIST 

ω Saturday 27 July 6pm First Holy Communion Commitment Mass 

ω Thursday 29 August 6pm First Holy Communion Candidate/Parent Meeting 

ω Thursday 29 August First Holy Communion Retreat Day for all Year 4 Students 

ω Sunday 8 September 12 pm Sacrament of First Holy Communion 

We look forward to supporting students who will receive their First Communion this year.  Thank you to 

all families who attended the Commitment Mass last Saturday 27 July.  



 

 

Taste of Europe Parent Morning Tea 

All Sacred Heart Parents and Grandparents are warmly invited to join in our άTaste of Europe Morning 

Teaέ.  Please click on the QR code on the flyer and RSVP to this event. 



 

 

Mini Vinnies Winter Appeal 

Thank you to all our Sacred Heart Community members who generously donated to the St Vincent de 

Paul Mini Vinnies Winter appeal.  We were able to collect 27 Blankets and many wonderful supplies of 

food and toiletries for people in need.  Thank you for your generosity.                                                     

This term, the Year 5 Mini Vinnies group have been advertising this yearΩs Winter Appeal. But before we 

focus on the Winter Appeal, we answer a big question. What is the Mini Vinnies group? The Mini Vinnies 

is a group of school students who would like to help the St Vincent de Paul Society by helping those who 

may be having trouble financially or are new to Australia. What we do to help is advertise events Vinnies 

may be holding, so people will remember what is currently happening. Students advertise by making 

posters on apps like PicCollage then placing them around the school. This current event is the Vinnies 

Winter Appeal. This runs from the 16th of July to the 13th of August. During this time, students, parents, 

and staff are asked to bring in items such as blankets, hygiene products and feminine products for the 

chilly winter ahead. When we ask for blankets, we do not want throw blankets that you might use to 

keep warm while watching TV but want something that is comfortable to cover yourself while sleeping. 

We asked for a blanket big enough to cover either a single, double, or queen bed. So far, we have 

collected 27 blankets. It isn't too late to donate something for charity. We would like to thank everyone 

that has donated or is interested in lending a hand to the less fortunate. 



 

2 - Food and toiletries donated by Sacred Heart staff 

 

3 - Zac, Emily and Matilda from the Mini Vinnies team with some of the blankets donated by families. 

Cybersafety tips for Parents ς Learn how to use parental controls 

 

Learn how to use parental controls and other tools to maximise online safety in your home.  

Devices that connect to the internet in your home offer benefits. But you also need to understand the 

risks associated with these devices and how to protect yourself and your family. 

Visit the safety website for tips: 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/parental-controls 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/parental-controls


Year 3 Parents Please Save the Date! - iPads 2025 

Year 3 Parents Please Save the Date! - iPads 2025 

Parents of Year 3 students please Save the Date:  10 September 6pm.  There will be a very important 

information meeting regarding iPads for 2025.  All Year 3 parents whose children will be in Year 4 in 2025 

are asked to attend.   

First Aid Incursion 

This week all students attended a St John's First Aid incursion.  Please find attached a discount code for 

family First Aid training. 

 

Finance News  

SCHOOL FEES ς Reminder to keep payment plans up to date 

Thank you to all families who have either paid their school fees in full or are up to date with current 

payment plans and instalments. 

Reminders will be sent home to families next week who have not been in contact or are not up to date 

with payment plans. Meetings to discuss overdue school fees may need to be scheduled. 

Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au1 for a confidential discussion regarding 

payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your school fee commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

 
1mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


Performing Arts Festival - Piano students 

Congratulations to the following students that performed as a duet or solo in the Catholic Performing 

Arts Festival for piano.  What an amazing talent to you all have.  Alot of hard work and practice goes into 

these performances and we are very proud of your achievements. 

A very special Congratulations goes to Christian who achieved a MERIT for the H6-Piano Solo- Primary Yr 

6 section.  Well done Christian on this amazing achievement! 

Duet 

ω Jason & Luis - played 'Imperial March' by John Williams arranged by Carol Matz 

Solo 

ω Hayley - played 'Shave and a Haircut' by Nancy and Randall Faber 

ω Faith - played 'Prelude' by Giuseppe Concone 

ω Christian - played 'Nearer, My God To Thee' by Lowell Mason. 

ω India - played 'Dance of the Gnomes' by C. Almonte 

 

4 - Hayley performing 'Shave and a Haircut' by Nancy and Randall Faber 

 

5 - Well done Hayley! 



 

6 - Congratulations to Christian on performing 'Nearer, My God To Thee' by Lowell Mason 



 

7 - India performing 'Dance of the Gnomes' by C. Almonte 



 

8 - Faith playing 'Prelude' 



 

9 - India and Faith 



 

NAIDOC Week in Pre-Primary 

During NAIDOC week the Pre-Primary students worked on a collaborative Acknowledgement of Country 

banner to display in our classrooms. We discussed different symbols and pictures that represent NAIDOC 

week and drew them on the canvas. We refer to this daily and say this as part of our morning routine. 


